Chris Spencer

From: Licensing

Sent: 24 January 2022 16:49

To: Chris Spencer

Subject: FW: REF 21/10986/PNENTS

Sent: 24 January 2022 16:26

To: Licensing < Licensing@leicester.gov.uk>

Subject: REF 21/10986/PNENTS

REF 21/10986/PNENTS Kennedy Nwokolo Re noise from Sophy night club 8-10 King Street, Leicester

Dear Licensing team,

Thank you for your letter dated 20th January concerning noise from Sophy night club.

I would like to make the following written submission about noise from the club. I complained in 2021 due to the extremely loud noise coming from the club and was contacted by your noise team. I would like to confirm that the noise was really excessive, loud bass and noise from people around the club, this went on until very early in the mornings on many occasions, keeping me awake at night and causing me some considerable distress due to lack of sleep and anxiousness due to the noise. The area around the club is quite residential, and the opening of the club has greatly affected the nature of the area, much more noise and nuisance from customers of the club. We already have enough noise from the Revolution night club in the area, and the opening of Sophy has made this much worse. It seems Sophie can remain open until 5am which means there simply is no relief from the noise throughout the night. I am happy that Sophie have opened and are contributing to the café-bar amenities in the area, but the late night noise is intolerable. I finally have had to have expensive sound proof secondary glazing fitted to my bedroom window to reduce the noise, though the noise means I cannot have the window open in warm weather so feel like I'm living in a bunker hiding from the noise. I hope the issue can be resolved so that there is no disturbing noise from Sophie night club.

My best wishes,

24th January 2022

